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Abstract: We will describe several education programs that serve the growing optics industry in
the Central Florida region, including the School of Optics’ graduate programs and two-year and
four-year programs in Photonics Technology taught by collaboration between the University of
Central Florida and local community colleges.
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Since the founding of the Center for Research and Education in Optics and Lasers (CREOL) in 1986, the optics
industry in Central Florida has grown significantly. Currently, the Central Florida optics industry consists of has
slightly over 100 companies, with 16,000 employees and over $2 billion in revenues. Along with this growth has
come an increased need for knowledge of optics and photonics in the workforce.

One of the original reasons for founding CREOL was to aid Central Florida industry, and our philosophy is that
the best way to do this is by developing an educated workforce. Initially, we focused on the graduate level, and
optics tracks in Physics and Electrical Engineering MS and PhD programs were established. In 1998, after 37 PhD
and 96 MS graduates had emerged from these tracks, the University created a School of Optics, composed of the
faculty members of CREOL, with its own graduate degree programs in Optics. To date, a total of 96 PhD students
and 180 MS students have graduated in either Optics or one of the above tracks.

As the Central Florida optics industry grew, it has become apparent that there is a need for optics education
programs below the graduate level, and particularly at the technician level. Recently a “2+2” photonics technology
program has been approved by the University of Central Florida. This program will be run out of the Engineering
Technology program in the UCF College of Engineering, and links to the Photonics Technology Associates degree
program at Valencia Community College. In the initial phases, some of the laboratory facilities for this program are
being provided by the School of Optics.

In this presentation, we will describe these programs in detail, as well as other optics education and outreach
programs throughout the Central Florida region. We will also describe how these programs run in collaboration
through the Florida Photonics Cluster.
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